


Weston Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]Approved Minutes
Monday, May 9, 2022
7:30 P.M.

Daugherty Commission Room
Official actions of the commission in these minutes are indicated by underlining.

The Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) held its regular monthly meeting on May 9, 2022, in person. Commissioners present: Carl Bernstein, Mark Crowley, Elizabeth Pocsik, Michael Schramm and Darrel Grigerick. Also present: Dave Ungar (Parks & Recreation Director), and Lynn Stevens (Parks & Recreation Aquatic Director).

1) Call to order at 7:32 PM by Chairwoman Pocsik.
2) Approval of minutes of 4/11/22.  There was a motion to approve the minutes of the regular monthly Commission meeting on April 11, 2022, by Commissioner Bernstein that was seconded by Commissioner Crowley with a minor edit.  Motion was approved.  For: 5 / Against: 0.
3) Public forum: None

4) Unfinished Business.
a) Pickle ball Courts– update by Dave Ungar on conversations with Jonathan Luiz and provided an update on options.  Dave advised the Commission of the negative reaction by the School Superintendent of placing the court temporarily on the basketball court on the Administration basketball court. Currently exploring new ideas for potential locations for pickle ball courts.  The commission supports the siting of pickle ball courts, both short term and long-term.
b) Chairwoman Pocsik recapped the meeting with Weston Swimming held two weeks ago with Weston Swimming President Charlie Bailey and Head Coach Mark Sedlak.. Lynn and Dave were in attendance to discuss scheduling and communication as important issues we are having currently. Weston Swimming has 150 swimmers which is the largest team in the history of the program and utilization of the Weston Middle School pool is at its highest.
Parks & Recreation needs more time to run town learn to swim programs and public swim.

5) Reports of standing committees and resulting motions:
a) Administrative Committee (Ms. Pocsik)
The Board of Selectmen has requested to meet with the Parks & Recreation Commission on June 16th to review the Charge of the Department and Commission. Powers and Duties of the Commission were discussed. The hope is to move forward with more programming for adults and seniors (pickle ball as an example)
b)  Aquatics Committee (Lynn Stevens)
Pool maintenance is going well. All current aquatic programs at the pool are filling up. The hiring of Lifeguards are still an issue for the present programs, summer lifeguards are being hired as the College students are arriving back to Weston.
Pool is closing on July 27th for painting, race line grouting and gutter caulking. One month is needed to complete this work. Summer rental of the pool and pond was discussed as we have camps and outside rentals scheduled for pool use.

c) Fields Committee (Mr. Bernstein & Mr. Schramm)
Fields are open and in good condition. Over the summer we will have sod work done on goal areas at Morehouse and worn areas of Bisceglie park ball fields.
            d)  Programs Committee
Joe Parciasepe provided a written report on programs for the summer; Joe highlighted the now 530 campers registered for the summer. Soaring Eagles Camp has almost sold out completely. Field trips are back on the program menu for the camps and Mountain Biking Camp is returning as a summer camp option. Lynn and Joe will be participating in the Memorial Day parade this year for the department.

d) Parks Committee (Mr. Bernstein) 
No report on Parks

5) New Business – None.

6) Correspondence – None.

7) Announcements – None. 

9)  Adjournment and setting of continuation date if necessary.

a) Motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Bernstein and seconded  by Commissioner Crowley  All in favor 5-0
Meeting was adjourned at 8:23 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
David E. Ungar, 
Director, Weston Parks and Recreation 
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